
Accessibility statement’ 

Buda Health Center Zrt. is committed to making its website accessible, in accordance with the Act LXXV of 2018 on 

the accessibility of the websites and mobile applications of public sector bodies. 

This accessibility statement applies to the OGK.hu website. 

Compliance status 

This website is partially compliant with the Act LXXV of 2018 on the accessibility of the 

websites and mobile applications of public sector bodies, due to the non-compliances listed 

below. 

Non-accessible content: 

Non-compliance with the Act LXXV of 2018  

1. When using the keyboard for navigating in the main menu of the pages examined, the 

user cannot decide on opening or closing submenus, as the activation of main menus by 

using the keyboard triggers a new page to be loaded, thus, due to the automatic opening 

of submenus, in order to navigate between any two of the main menus by using a 

keyboard, the key focus has to go through all of the submenus that stand between the 

two main menus. On the pages examined, it has to be indicated visually in desktop view 

as well, which of the main menus have submenus.  In the mobile view of the pages 

examined, the arrow icon for opening a submenu appears next to the “Contact 

information” main menu as well, even though no submenu belongs to the “Contact 

information” main menu. 

2. Submenus cannot be opened still with the use of a screen reader software. The screen 

reader software’s cursor moved to the menu with the arrow keys, followed by a press on 

Enter or Space at a main menu, the submenu appears and at the same time the page 

instantly reloads and navigates away. 

3. Jump links for positioning the key focus on the main region and the footer cannot be 

found in the header of the website. Jump links have to be installed in a way that they 

stand among the first four elements of the tab order, appear visually when having focus 

on them, and when activated, the key focus also moves to the marked segment 

attributes.  Example: None of the examined pages of the website have jump links. 

4. After the submission of the form at the „Newsletter" page, if it is filled out incorrectly or 

incompletely, out of the many different error messages appearing at the same time, only 

the first error message is read out loud at the time of its appearance. 

http://ogk.hu/


Disproportionate burden 

In order to meet the modification requirements, the whole website should be remodelled and 

redesigned necessarily, which would demand a disproportionate excess development. 

Preparation of the accessibility statement 

This statement was prepared on 1st June 2022, based on the self-assessment performed by the 
Company. 

Feedback and contact information 

 Remarks and questions regarding accessibility can be sent to info@ogk.hu e-mail address, or 

1126 Budapest, Királyhágó u. 1-3. address as well. 

Enforcement procedure 

If you informed Buda Health Center Zrt. of the lack of accessibility via the contact information listed 

below ‘Feedback and contact information’ subheading, and did not receive a satisfactory answer 

within 30 days, you may contact the Governmental Agency for IT Development (Hungary, 

abbreviation in Hungarian: KIFÜ), who can perform an accessibility audit. 

This accessibility statement was approved by 

     

    
István Csernavölgyi, MD 

      Chief Executive Officer 

  

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


